CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY 

 FEBRUARY 12, 2013

CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments
A Public Comment Registration Form is required for public testimony. A specific Agenda Item must be indicated on the form in order to speak at the Council meeting. There will be a time limit of three (3) minutes maximum allowed. Please refer to Council Rules of Order and Procedure and the Public Comment Registration Form for more information. 

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of January 8, 2013 meeting.
· February accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - January
Administrative Matters
· Council duties

· Part time employee
New Business
· Office Security
Old Business
· JUB Engineering Water Master Plan Update

Mayors Report 

City Recorder Report
Public Works Report
Council/Committee Reports
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 12, 2013
 CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the February 12, 2013 regular Council meeting at 6:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Dawn O'Grady, Jim Brown, Sharon Dinger, Kathy Ritch and John Shurtleff. Council member Connie Pound was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo.

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present: Sandy Wood, Mary Schoenfeld and Teri Brown Johnson. Also present were John Garlitz and Nathan Black from JUB Engineering. 

Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda
Councilor Ritch made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Brown seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 2 - Administrative Matters

Council Duties
Mayor Anthony explained that it was time to review the Council duties,  he explained that each Councilor is assigned to a particular area to be a liaison to the Council and an advocate for the employees.
Council duties are as follows: Councilor Brown and Councilor O'Grady: Street's, Councilor Ritch and Councilor Brown: Water, Councilor Shurtleff and Councilor O'Grady: Sewer, Councilor Shurtleff: Sewer Farm, Councilor Dinger and Councilor Shurtleff: Landfill, Councilor Ritch: Parks, Councilor Pound: Planning and Councilor Dinger and Councilor Pound: Dogs.

Mayor Anthony
Mayor Anthony spoke to the Council concerning working together and uniting as a governing body to work towards common goals. Once the Council has voted everyone needs to accept the way the majority of the Council has voted. He believes that the Council can run smoother and more efficiently if this is kept in mind. 

Part Time Employee
Mayor Anthony announced that Doug Schneider, who has worked for the City for years when needed, has accepted the position of part time employee. 
Agenda Item No. 3 -New Business

Office Security

The issue of office security was discussed by the Council. Councilor Brown suggested that security cameras be installed in the office, considering that several of the businesses have been broken into recently. Also the City's  Accountant's have advised for years that for security purposes the Council should not have keys to the office. The majority of the Cities in Oregon do not give Councilors keys to City Hall for security reasons. 
Councilor Brown made a motion to purchase a security system for City Hall with a price limit of $400.00. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion for all Councilor's to turn in their key's. With an alternate method of delivery of Council packets and a key check out for special situations. Councilor Brown seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger opposed. The motion passed with majority consent.

Landfill Closures

Mayor Anthony addressed the situation of closing the Landfill when it is too muddy to get in and out of the Landfill. He asked the Council their opinion on the situation. He added that it is a liability issue if someone gets stuck or has an accident or damages their vehicle. The DEQ is concerned about erosion that could occur if deep ruts are caused by vehicle traffic during muddy conditions.
Council discussion followed and the general consensus was that Jason and the Mayor should have the authority to close the Landfill when weather conditions make the area impassable.
Agenda Item No. 4_- Old Business

JUB Engineering Water Master Plan Update

John Garlitz and Nathan Black addressed the Council concerning the draft of the mini update of the Water Master Plan, stating that they were not able to present the draft to the Council at this time. They want to get the regulatory agency's attention and make sure that they are on board with the City's plans. One item that they are waiting for is the Sanitary Water Survey which will show if there are any compliance issues or deficiency with the system.
John explained that the draft would be presented to the Council next month and then a Project Notification Intake Form for the design phase would be sent to Business Oregon.
Councilor Brown commented that the Rodeo board had approached him concerning installing a fire hydrant at the Rodeo Grounds, the Rodeo board is willing to pay for the materials and installation. 
John Garlitz stated that was something that had been noted from an earlier discussion and would be addressed. John also asked for an verbal extension for one month on the contract at no charge, so he can speak to the State Drinking Water Agency and the Infrastructure Finance Authority.
Councilor Dinger made a motion to send a Project Notification Intake Form to Business Oregon for the design phase. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.   

Agenda Item No. 5 - Staff Reports
City Recorder


Government Ethics

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that all City officials are required to file a Government Ethics Commission Annual Statement of Economic Interest. The forms will be sent directly to each officials home address. The deadline to submit is April 15, 2013.


Fuel
The City's application for an account with Maverick was accepted. Blue Mountain Fuel is no longer discounting the fuel tax on the City's account, this will make the fuel bill higher. The City can request a refund for the tax from the Oregon Department of Transportation.


Planning Commission
Citizen Peter Hall has volunteered to serve on the Planning Commission. The Planning Commission normally has six members, but presently has none.


Community Yard Sale
The Friend of Haines have announced that they will not be hosting the Community Yard Sale this year. Valerie suggested that the City pick a date in May for the yard sale. The City has always contributed the maps for the yard sale, the maps could be available free of charge. The yard sale brings a large amount of people to town which benefits the local businesses. 
The Community yard sale was scheduled for the May 4, 2013.
John Garlitz from JUB Engineering offered to draw up the maps for the yard sale free of charge.


Free Dump Day
There will be a free dump day May 11, 2013 for Citizen's inside the City limits. One level pickup load allowed.


Budget Officer Question
In reference to the discussion at the January 8, 2013 Council meeting concerning appointing a Budget Officer. Valerie contacted the Taxation and Finance Division at the Oregon Department of Revenue and they sent a written response stating that the Budget Officer and the person that prepares the budget can be an employee. Written statement is herein attached and part of the record.

Valerie also spoke with the City Accountant's Bob Seymour and Bruce Nichols and they both stated that the person that handles the money for the City is the person that should prepare the budget. 
Public Works Director 


City Pickup Repair

Public Works Director Jason Melo explained that the City pickup has a blown head gasket and is being repaired at Grumpy's Repair. The cost will be approximately $5,500.00.
Agenda Item No. 6 - Council Reports

Councilor Dinger
Councilor Dinger provided the Council with information on setting fines for dog violations. The information includes examples of Union County and Baker City's procedures and fines for dog offenses. 
A meeting will be set for the Dog Committee to work on revising the existing Ordinance and setting fines. 

Councilor Ritch
Councilor Ritch explained that she has been researching the cost of Christmas decorations for the City and she would present that information at next months meeting.
Agenda Item No. 7- Public Comments
There were no public comments.

Meeting adjourned at  7:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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